                    EDWARDS PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEE MINUTES NOVEMBER 3, 2022

Present - Tracy Collins, Beth Russell-Smith, Jessica Hufnagle, Mark Domina, Convy Stahl, Carolyn McKeown, Maxine Brodeur, Linda Saltmarsh, Pam Bernier, Jessica McConnell , Amy B Davis-guest and potential trustee and Johanna Rodriquez Douglass - Acting Director.
Absent   Jennifer Labrie
Meeting called to order at 5:30 pm. 
Agenda:
Welcome – Interview of Candidate for Director. Johanna Rodriquez Douglass
Review of last month minutes 
Other Business
Committee Membership
Friends Report 
Director’s Report with Committee Input – Children’s Librarian – Budget and Finance – Building & Maintenance – Programs & Publicity – Computers & Equipment – Collection Development
Adjournment
Executive session to discuss interview and application
Adjournment
Minutes The October 6, 2022 minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to 
      	accept the minutes. 
Other Business
Jessica shared a Letter of Resignation (from the Library Board of Trustee) which 
she received from James J. Palermo. It was dated 9/7/22. Amy Davis will go before the Board of Selectmen on November 10th to seek an appointment to fill the remaining term of Jim Palermo. 
Jessica also received a Thank You note from Debi.
Mark has agreed to join the Building Committee. Some of the items which were discussed were painting of interior, carpeting, led lights for outside, the grate in front of the front door, weather stripping.
Lastly there was a discussion of reviewing “Library Policies”. Taking one, per month, to review. 
Interim Director’s Report
1. Thank you to John and Maureen Sheehan for donating a pickleball set to be “lent out” as part of our Library of Things.
2. Zoom meeting planned for Overdrive Advantage. This is another tool for patron use to access e-materials.
3. Carol LaCasse is the new substitute pending final approval by the PPPB. She is eager to learn and has many good qualities. “Please say hello.”
4. We now have a “new” photocopier. It’s the old one from the police station and will have a $45  per month service contract.
5. Many thanks to the Tree Warden, Convy and Randall for our new tree. “The Lovely River Birch.”
6. Storytimes continue through January with Andy Goulet. He will be moving on but it’s been wonderful having him here. The Collaborative will be hiring a new storyteller. We had 22 people making Scary Fairy Houses with Lois. Mark Jackson did a Halloween Storytime. Lego Club is returning next week, meeting on the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 4pm. On December 6th Ed the Wizard’s Alchemy Lab is coming. And Magic brings Hogwarts  to EPL at Christmas.
	


Motion to adjourn. Seconded. Next meeting date will be Thursday December 1st, 2022 at 6:00 PM .  Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm.
Executive Session continues, now, to discuss candidate for Director, Johanna Rodriquez Douglass.


Respectfully submitted,
Linda Saltmarsh, Clerk 
11/30/22
